New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
May 11, 2009
    
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, May 11, 2009 at 2:34 pm in the school library.  This meeting was previously scheduled for Friday, May 8, 2009, but had to be rescheduled because there were not enough members present to form a quorum.

 
Members present included:
Stephanie Brown, Jackie Gibbons, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, 




Pancy Jones and Lana Mitchell

Visitor present:  Clint Nelson and Missy Sego

Agenda---Mrs. Goff recognized the visitors and reviewed the agenda.   
Minutes---


The minutes of the special-called site based meeting held on April 8th were 

reviewed.  Stephanie Brown made a motion to approve the minutes and Lana 
Mitchell seconded it.

  
The minutes of the regular site based meeting held on April 10th were reviewed.  
Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the minutes and Lana Mitchell
seconded it.


The minutes of the special called site based meeting held on April 22nd were 
reviewed.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the minutes and Stephanie 
Brown seconded it.

Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Lana Mitchell made a motion to approve the financial report and Pancy Jones seconded it.

Old Business

Professional Development Plan – Certified Staff
Ms. Goff reminded the committee that the Professional Development Plan for Certified Staff had already been approved but the dates for the workshops had not.  She shared that if the “Everyday Math” Program is adopted by the council and if we are able to purchase Everyday Math Textbooks, the certified staff would like to change the required two professional development days of District Curriculum Guide work to two days of training in Everyday Math.  Council agreed to these changes.  

Mr. Nelson, chairperson of the Professional Development Committee, shared briefly concerning the dates and training available for our staff.  Council agreed on the following dates for Professional Development:



CHAMPS Training – July 22nd


District Curriculum Guide or Everyday Math - July 30th and July 31st.

Ms. Goff mentioned the following staff members have requested to be exempt from the Curriculum Mapping Professional Development because of other professional development workshops they are attending:



Megan McAlister



Missy Sego



DeeDee Malley



J.D. Duncan



Jackie Gibbons

The council agreed to flexibility in cases such as these, if prior approval is given by Ms. Goff.
Professional Development Plan – Classified Staff

Ms. Goff shared that Central Office has requested that classified staff attend 12 hours of instructional training.  The Professional Development Committee agree to require the following professional development training for our classified staff:



CHAMPS – July 22nd – 6 hours


Reading & Math Workshop – July 23rd - 6 hours.

After attending these workshops, classified staff will have a remaining 2 days (12 hours) of flexible professional development 

Joan Hill made a motion to adopt the Professional Development Plan and Pancy Jones seconded it.

The committee agreed that exemptions could be made to the professional development plan if granted by Ms. Goff (example – office staff would not be required to attend instructional training).

Policy Concerning Cap Size---Jackie Gibbons presented the Student Assignment Policy to the committee. The policy will be implemented during the 2009-2010 school year.  Ms. Goff made a motion to adopt the policy and Jackie Gibbons seconded it.

New Business

Parent Site Base Representative Election--- Misty McClain, PTO President, delivered a note to Site Base Council informing the council that parents would be voting for Site Base Parent Representatives for the 2009- 2010 school year on May 22nd – May 27th, during regular school hours.  This election will coincide with the election of PTO officers for the 2009-2010 school year.
Math Program Adoption---Missy Sego asked the council to approve the adoption of the “Everyday Math” program.  The cost of the program is approximately $39,900.00.  Central Office has said they would fully fund this program if textbooks are purchased this year.  Lana Mitchell made a motion to adopt the “Everyday Math” program and Stephanie Brown seconded it.

Professional Development Travel Request--- J.D. Duncan asked to be reimbursed for travel for the summer and fall workshops he will be attending during the second year of research and lesson development with the Teaching American History Grant III with Green River Educational Coop.  The amount requested for the summer and fall portions of travel for 2009 is $550.80.  Committee decided the June 15th – June 26th and June 29th travel reimbursement will be paid from Instructional Funds.  The August 28th, September 23rd & 24th travel reimbursement will be paid from Professional Development Funds.  The request for PD funds will need to be submitted by Mr. Duncan to the Professional Development Committee for record-keeping purposes.  All future requests should be submitted directly to the PD committee for prior approval.

Lana Mitchell made a motion to accept the request to reimburse J.D. Duncan for travel expenses once the request has been submitted to the Professional Development Committee and Stephanie Brown seconded it.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Hill
 
 
 
 
